Republic of the Philippines

Department of Education

DepEd Region III — Central Luzon
SCHOOLS DIVISION OF PAMPANGA

Advisory No.0e3, s. 2025
July 31, 2025

In compliance with DepEd Order (DO) No.8 s. 2013
this advisory is issued not for endorsement per DO 28, s. 2001,
but only for the information of DepEd officials,
personnel/staff, as well as the concerned public.

Conduct of Rabies Information and Education Campaign

Attached herewith is a letter from Dr. Jasmin S. Manlutac, Provincial
Veterinarian, requesting permission to conduct rabies information and education
campaign in selected elementary schools in Pampanga.

Furthermore, the participation of learners and teachers in the
aforementioned activity is purely VOLUNTARY and will not hamper instructional
time in compliance with the provisions of DepEd Order No.003 s. 2024 titled
Amendment to DepEd Order No.022 s.2023(Implementing Guidelines on the School
Calendar and Activities) and DO 9 s.2005 titled Instituting Measures to increase
Engaged Time-On-Task and ensuring Compliance Therewith.

For your information and guidance.
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Address: High School Blvd., Brgy. Lourdes, City of San Fernando (P)
Telephone No.: (045) 435-2728; (045) 435-7404
Email Address: pampanga@deped.gov.ph

Website: www.depedpampanga.ph
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Republic of the Philippines
PROVINCE OF PAMPANGA

PROVINCIAL VETERINARY OFFICE

PEO Compound, Sindalan, City of San Fernando | pvo.pampanga@yahoo.com | pvet.pampanga@gmail.com
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Schools Division Superintendent JWN oo U/
e S\ gl g Venl YY)

City of San Fernando, Pampanga

Sir: \

Greetings from the Provincial Veterinary Office of Pampanga!

In line with the Provincial Government of Pampanga’s commitment in promoting public health
and safety, particularly through its Animal Rabies and Control Program, we are respectfully
requesting your good office to allow us to conduct Rabies Information and Education Campaign
in selected elementary schools within your jurisdiction.

This campaign is part of our initiatives for Animal Rabies Awareness Prevention and Control
Program under the leadership of Hon. Lilia G. Pineda, which aims to educate our elementary
pupils about the rabies, its transmission, and what to do in case of dog or cat bites. Data from
previous years have shown that most of the dog and cat bite victims are commonly children and
young adults. Therefore, it is important that they are well-informed and have the right knowledge
on rabies transmission and its prevention.

We assure you that we will conduct brief and age-appropriate presentation in selected
elementary schools, in coordination with your office and school heads. Through this
collaboration, our main objective is to strengthen the preventive approach on rabies and provide

sufficient and effective information in our community.

Should you need further information regarding this request, please feel free to contact the
undersigned at 09323303162 or at pvet.pampanga@gmail.com.

Looking forward to your favorable response and support in this important advocacy.
Thank you very much.

Very truly yours,

DR. JAi;IN S. MANLUTAC

Provincial Veterinarian



